

4 March 2024

## Proposed changes on Lower St Georges Crescent, Drummoyne

Dear Business Owners/Residents.

Council has received correspondence regarding accessibility and parking on Lower St Georges Crescent, Drummoyne.

At times, vehicles are parked in such a manner that makes it difficult for vehicles to pass through Lower St Georges crescent. This issue has also been identified as affecting Council's Waste Collection contractor.

Under the Road Rules, a vehicle must be parked such that a minimum of 3m clear width is available for other vehicles to drive past. This is designed to ensure clear access is maintained along roads, including for emergency vehicles such as fire trucks. It is also noted that under the Road Rules, it is illegal for a vehicle to park across a driveway and/or on the footpath.

Due to the narrow width of the northern section of Lower St Georges Crescent, a standard vehicle cannot be legally parked on the road whilst still maintaining the minimum 3m clear width.

To reinforce where vehicles should not be parking, it is proposed to install 'No Parking' and 'No Stopping' restrictions along a section of Lower St Georges Crescent.

As part of these changes, it is proposed to relocate an existing Mobility Parking Space to a more suitable location as outlined in the attached plan.

Should you have any feedback on the proposed changes, please submit it in writing to Council by 15 March 2024. If you have any queries, please contact Council's Traffic and Transport Officer, Lawrence Huang, on 9911 6558 in relation to this matter.

Yours Sincerely

Franco/Guerrisi

Manager, Roads and Traffic

